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18 November 2022

REGIONAL DIRECTOR LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV
REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR (RED)

Department of Environment & Natural Resources (DENR),MIMAROPA R4
1515 L & S Building, Roxas Blvd.

Ermita, Manila

Dear Regional Executive Director Claudio,

May we respectfully follow-up on the STATUS of our Comment on the Partial Motion for
Reconsideration, sent to DENR MIMAROPA, R-4 on June 27, 2022 by registered mail, for the
DENR MIMAROPA Region 4 DECISION dated 27 August 2021, in relation to DENR CASE NO.
M-01-21-L,Fli (DENR IV) 298-D, Brgy Lonos, Romblon, Romblon, RE:

FRANCIS J. Benedicto (Protestant)
versus
FLA NO. 045910-57
ATTY. FRANCISCO F. BENEDICTO, JR. (Applicant-Protestee)
FEDELINO A. AUTO (Intervenor)

We sent a follow-up letter to your office regarding this case on July 20, 2022. We are hoping
for the expeditious conclusion/finality of this pending case.

It has been more than six (6) years already since the case was initiated in 2016 and | am
already an Octogenarian at 87 years of age. | hope and pray to see this case finished and the
Decision implemented within my lifetime, for the sake of my children and grandchildren!

Thank you Ma’am and God Bless!
Sincergl

Fedélino A. Auto

Sr. Citizen (87 years old)

Former Public High School Teacher and
Former SB Public Servant
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08 July 2022

REGIONAL DIRECTOR LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV

REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR (RED)

Department of Environment & Natural Resources (DENR),MIMAROPA R4
1515 L & S Building, Roxas Blvd.

Ermita, Manila

Dear Regional Executive Director Claudio,

This is with regard to our Comment on the partial Motion for Reconsideration on the DENR MIMAROPA
Region 4 DECISION dated 27 August 2021.

May respectfully inquire if you have received our Comment? May we also inform you that we
encountered a problem with the Verification because we could not find a lawyer willing to sign it. The
reason for this difficulty is explained by the fact that as stated in our Comment, we were subjected to
harassment, due to the muitiple criminal cases filed against us by Atty. Francisco F. Benedicto, Jr and his
lawyer son, Atty. Francisco S. Benedicto, lll.

It was only until we were able to engage the assistance of former Mayor and Judge, Atty. Peter M.
Montojo, who was willing to sign the Verification, only then were we able to send the Comment.

Hoping for your kind consideration and usual efficient action, for the expeditious conclusion/finality of
this pending matter.

Thank *OM God Bless!

S

Fedelino A. Auto

Sr. Citizen, Former Pubilic High School Teacher and
Former Public Servant



